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Open Circle Unitarian Open Circle Unitarian   

Universalist Fellowship Universalist Fellowship   

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER  2014NOVEMBER/DECEMBER  2014  

 

The Board has resumed conversations with committees. 
Service Planning, Nominating, and Facilities are moving 
ahead well and within their budgets.  

 

As the growing season comes to a close, so do the pick-
ups from Shared Seasons.  Thanks to Sara and Paul 
Huber for selecting us as your CSA distribution home.  It 
has been great to welcome community members to Open 
Circle.   

 

Open Mic Night, second Saturday each month, an experi-
mental project suggested and hosted by Steve Cornelius 
is off and running.  Everyone is welcome for music, po-
etry, readings, etc.  Come, share, listen, observe, enjoy…   

 

Programming has been wonderful.  Book/Video Club, Eco 
Food, Highway Clean-up, Green Sanctuary, Coffee 
Groups, Covenant Groups, Social Justice, Move to 
Amend, Earth Spirit Group – so much to do, to consider, 
and to learn.  Thanks to all of our cause champions.   

 

Caring Circle has provided support to members of our 
community.  Thanks to everyone for your involvement, 
sharing, and your care for others.  Let us continue to cele-
brate our joys and support with care and compassion 
those among us with concerns.   

Jeffrey Reed 
Board President 
Home: 920-926-1664 
Work:  920-923-8759   

 

Ministerial Meanderings 
 

Shortly after I attended my first Unitarian Universalist ser-
vice approximately 25 years ago, I attended a “New UU” 
class at First Unitarian Society in Madison taught by Mi-
chael Schuler, the parish minister.  One of the exercises 
was a quiz on the basics of Unitarian Universalism.  I did 
fairly well, considering how new I was.   
 
 
However, in response to the question “What is Universal-
ism?” I answered something about “universal” religion.  
Michael’s response was  a “good guess” but not correct  
                                                      Continued on Page 2... 

 

. 

President’s Message 

 

.Dear Open Circle Friends, 

Autumn Greetings!  I have enjoyed and found inspira-
tional many of our recent Sunday programs and speak-
ers – I hope that you have as well. We were blessed 
with contributions from Selena Fox “Samhain, the Celtic 
New Year”; Jim Jaeger, “Love Means Never Having to 
Say I’m Sorry”; Bev Gudex-NAMI, “Sharing Our Light: 
Mental Health Awareness Week”; Rev. Scott Prinster, 
“Ever-Changing Answers to Ever-Changing Questions”; 
Penny Andrews, “Empowered by the Cosmos: 10 Pow-
ers of the Universe”; Jim Jaeger, When Compassion 
and Justice Intersect:  Look Up the River”.   

 

How can we thank all of these people and the Service 
Planning committee enough for their excellent work and 
the presenters for sharing with us their wisdom and 
spirit.  

 

Solar Panels – WOW!  It was great to celebrate our pro-
ject. Thanks to Jean, John, Tom, Jim, Tyler and every-
one else involved.  This is great for our Fellowship. (See 
the article below.) 

 

Many thanks to Tracy Abler and Lisette Aldrich for coor-
dinating Dinners-for-8.  We enjoyed the fellowship and 
conversation.  The board received a report on input 
gathered and will be discussing your feedback.   (See 
the article in this newsletter.) 

 

Our RE program has been doing great.  Participation is 
up.  Our young people seem excited.  Thanks to Sara, 
Steve, Linda, Kris, all of our helpers and members of 
our RE Committee.  

 

Fuusion Sub-Committee have begun to meet to con-
sider the joining together of Open Circle with Fox Valley 
(FVUUF) and Green Bay (GBAUUF) congregations.  
Communication and programming are off and running.  
We hosted visitors from Appleton, Oshkosh and Green 
Bay recently for a Programming and Staffing group 
meeting.  Thanks to all of our participants.  
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And then he proceeded to explain to me that Universalism referred to the notion of “universal salvation” contrasted 
with the Calvinist doctrine of “pre-destination.”  Having grown up a Lutheran, I really wasn’t particularly familiar with 
Calvinist doctrines, let alone Universalism. 
 
 
Michael also pointed out, however, is that over the years, Universalism has evolved more towards the “universal 
religion” notion that I had suggested in my untutored answer to Michael’s quiz. 
 
 
That was brought home to me again recently when I attended a lecture by retired Episcopalian Bishop John Shelby 
Spong.  Spong’s topic was a “New Era in Christianity” which he illustrated by reference to the story of the Samaritan 
Woman at the Well in the Gospel of John.  In this story, Jesus comes to the Well of Jacob and asks a Samaritan 
woman for a drink of water.  Even though Jews and Samaritans had a historic enmity, this encounter demonstrates 
a common humanity not tainted by religious differences. 
 
 
Spong argued that Christianity should not be seen as a narrow sectarian religion, superior to all others.  Rather he 
contends that it should be seen as teaching more universal truths about how we can be more fully human.  For 
Spong, Christianity is about how we live together in the “here and now” rather that what happens in the “sweet bye 
and bye.”  Only if it adopts this notion of “universalism” will it survive. 
 

 

Spong’s outlook is similar to that of Unitarian Minister and Transcendentalist Theodore Parker.  In his famous ser-
mon “The Transient and Permanent in Christianity” delivered in the early 1800’s,  Parker argued that the fundamen-
tal truths of Christianity, love of God and love of fellow humans, would be true even if Jesus was a purely fictional 
character. This basic requirement of love applies to all persons, regardless of their religious beliefs. 
 
 
I raise this issue today because of some things I have read recently.  I subscribe to the American Humanist Asso-
ciation Facebook page.  Recently, I have received a number of postings relating to attempts by more conservative 
Christian groups to impose their beliefs on students in the public schools.  This morning for example, I saw a piece 
about a Buddhist child in a Louisiana public school whose teacher gave “extra credit” questions on a test promoting 
Christian dogma.  This child would become literally ill when he went to school in the morning.  When the family 
challenged this practice, they were told, in effect, that you don’t “have” to be Buddhist and that if you don’t like it you 
can leave.  Only after a threatened lawsuit by the ACLU did the school back down. 
 
 
This incident, and many more like it, demonstrate the harm that can come from a narrow, sectarian view of religious 
truths.  Revs. Spong and Parker suggest what I believe to be a better way, a way that honors and respects the be-
liefs of every individual and shows the way to a better world. 
 
 

Jim Jaeger, M.Div.   
Consulting Minister 
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 OCUUF is the First Church in Fond du Lac to "Go Solar" 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A long-term goal was successfully achieved in September with the installation of eighteen solar panels on the roof of the church  This effort 

will significantly reduce both our utility bills and our eco-footprint. 

 

We had a great turn out for October 22nd celebration in honor of the installation .  One of the highlights of the evening was a fantastic and 

upbeat presentation by Renew Wisconsin Executive Director Tyler Huebner.  He described the exciting future of renewable energy and how 

important it is for America’s energy security. He also shared this great quote by Thomas Edison. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Renew Wisconsin is a 23 year old Wisconsin nonprofit organization that continues to advance renewable energy policies for Wisconsin 

through advocacy, education and collaborative initiatives 

 

Jim Funk owner of Energize LLC, the solar installer, was also on hand to answer questions.  He explained how solar energy generation 

works and why it is the future for homes, churches and businesses. 
 

Several types of fuel-efficient cars were on display including a Toyota Prius with a solar powered ventilation system for hot weather cool-

ing, John McDowell’s new all-electric Nissan Leaf, and Jim Jaeger’s Ford Cmax Energii plug in hybrid.   

 

Thanks to all who supported this effort with their time and financial contributions, and to those who joined us at the celebration! 

 

 

 

http://www.dreamstime.com/royalty-free-stock-photos-bright-yellow-sun-clip-art-image2672998
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GUEST AT YOUR TABLE PROGRAM 

 
 

 

Each year at this time, friends and families in our congregation participate in Guest at Your Table — a 40-year 

UU tradition. By bringing home a beautiful Stories of Hope booklet and Guest at Your Table envelope, families 

and individuals learn about how the Unitarian Universalist Service Committee puts our shared values into action. 

Through a potent combination of advocacy, education, and partnerships with grassroots human rights leaders, 

UUSC promotes workers' rights, upholds the human right to water, and protects communities at risk. 

 

Through the Stories of Hope booklet, we connect with leaders throughout the world who are working hard for hu-

man rights in partnership with UUSC. Households are invited to share Guest at Your Table materials when family 

and friends gather together, reflect on the contributions of these "guests" toward justice, and share generously. 

Each week, we can choose a different story to read, bringing our guests to life and helping celebrate our own 

rights. 

 

We will hold the emphasis for five Sundays from Nov. 23 - Dec. 21, when the offerings will be collected and dedi-

cated. For more information, contact Steve Cornelius, Program Coordinator. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

...IN LIEU OF A MEATLESS MONDAY INTERVIEW... 

Submitted by Jeanne McDowell 

 
Sunday, November 15th, 9 AM before the Service —Mark your calendars to attend the last OCUUF Fall Adult 
Education program sponsored by the Eco Food Committee FEATURING  Sara Huber, co-owner of Shared Sea-
sons Community Farm: 
 
Sara will give a presentation at 9 a.m. on how to make Kimchee, a spicy fermented Korean dish, on Sunday, No-
vember 15, 2014 at the Open Circle Unitarian Church on 19 E. 3rd Street in Fond du Lac.  The event is spon-
sored by the OCUUF Eco Food Committee and is approximately one hour in length. Sara has a background and 
passion in the preparation and preservation of vegetables.  If you have never heard Sara explain how to make 
Kimchee or sauerkraut and have always wanted to learn how to do that, this program will show you the 
way!  Sara will also share the story of how she and her husband Paul became local food enthusiasts and Com-
munity-Supported Agriculture (CSA) farmers.  For more information, contact  Jeanne McDowell at (920) 251-
0499 
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EMPOWERED BY THE COSMOS RETREATEMPOWERED BY THE COSMOS RETREAT  

November 7 and 8November 7 and 8  

 

 

 Not only are we in the Universe, the Universe is in us.  I don't know of a deeper spiritual feeling than what 
that brings upon me.  

  Neil de Grasse Tyson, Cosmologist 
 
Looking for a reason to hope in face of the daily news of ever greater environmental threats and devastation?  It 
doesn’t get much bigger than looking to the creative powers of the Universe itself and realizing those powers are 
alive in each and every one of us.  Learning to embrace those powers for the healing of our planet in crisis and for 
all beings is the theme of the OCUUF Empowered by the Cosmos retreat scheduled for November 7 and 8.   
It will be presented by Paula Hirschoeck, Ph.D. and Penny Andrews, D.Min on Friday evening, November 7, 7—9 
p.m.  and all day Saturday, November 8, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the fellowship.    

  

  

  

  

EARTH SPIRIT EARTH SPIRIT   

YULE/WINTER SOLSTICE CELEBRATIONYULE/WINTER SOLSTICE CELEBRATION  

  

Saturday Dec. 20 at Open Circle 

4pm gathering, 5pm Ritual, Potluck Feast to follow 

  
Please mark your calendars now and plan to join the Earth Spirit group for a Winter Solstice/Yule gathering 
on Saturday, December 20th at Open Circle. Gathering and socializing at 4 PM, Ritual 5 PM, Potluck feast to fol-
low. Please RSVP to Paisley Harris, paisley.harris@uwc.edu; or 251-2373. Children are welcome if supervised. 
Earth Spirit Events are alcohol-free. 
  
Yule, or Winter solstice is celebrated in many cultures. It is no coincidence that Christmas is celebrated at this 
time.  Yule or the Winter Solstice marks the longest night of the year. Since ancient times, people across the north-
ern hemisphere have come together to celebrate the return of light by bringing light and warmth to one another in 
this time of dark and cold. 
  
Earth Spirit is an open group for members and friends of Open Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship who have an 
interest in Earth/Nature-centered spirituality including Wiccan, Native American and other Pagan paths. The group 
celebrates the eight Pagan Sabbats with a gathering, ritual and potluck feast. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

mailto:paisley.harris@uwc.edu
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DO YOU LIKE TO SING!!??DO YOU LIKE TO SING!!??  

  

If you would be interested in being part of an Open Circle Choir, which will provide music at about 4 services each 
year, contact Paisley Harris.  Songs will be 4-part harmony hymns from our hymnals.  There will be two to three re-
hearsals prior to each performance.  Contact Paisley at 920-251-2373 or paisley.harris@uwc.edu 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

WOWWOWððWomens Coffee GroupWomens Coffee GroupððPresents!Presents!  

  
MAKE A óTIL-DEATH-DO-US-PART COMMITMENT TO YOURSELF 

 
Here’s a chance for you to take seriously your years from fifty on up.  Much time, great energy, and numerous ad-
vertising dollars are spent daily on convincing baby-boomers how to spend the life-blood of their retirement.  ‘From 
Age-ing to Sage-ing’ is not just a book title, it is the framework for a series of discussions that explore the adven-
tures possible for us.  These past few months WOW has been addressing the issues of growing older in a new and 
insightful way, looking month at different aspects of aging that can help us grow into our wisdom.  Sage-ing...a con-
scious decision to be the wisdom that is needed in this world. 
 
Join WOW at 10 AM on November 3rd at OCUUF for the fourth session of this series.  It will focus on the Philoso-
phical Work of the Sage and will include values clarification, formulating a personal philosophy, and considering the 
Elder as Wisdom Keeper.  Also, discussion around after-life, reincarnation and Gaia Consciousness. review of 
‘sage-ing’, followed by a sharing of current ideas and images of growing old in society.  All Women Welcome! 

  

  

OPEN MIC NIGHT AT OCUUF!OPEN MIC NIGHT AT OCUUF!  

  

GET PRACTICINô!!  This is the chance to showcase your talent in storytelling, magic, music, comedy, poetry, 
dance or whatever moves you!  Open to members and guests, so please come to OCUUF to entertain and/or be 
entertained.   Saturday November 8, 7:30-9:30 PM.  To get on the program contact Steve Cornelius at 402-658-
0000 or stevecorrin@hotmail.com 
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             1st & 3rd Sundaysð11:30 AM 
 
 
11/2 Who Wants to be a Donut-Aire? 
11/16 When Bad Things Happen 
12/7 Community Service 
1/18 After-Death Beliefs 
2/1 The Elevator Speech 
2/15 God Beliefs 
3/1 When People Try to Convert You 
3/15 Faith 
4/19 Field Trip to Fox Valley UU 
5/3 Begin Work on Credo w/Mentors 
5/17 Practice Credo w/Mentors 
6/1 Coming of Age Serviceð10 AM 
 
 
 

  

Elementary reElementary re  

  
             Meets Every Sunday at 10 AM 
 
  There  will be no RE classes on 11/30, 12/28 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For additional information on all RE Programs, 
Contact Steve Cornelius at  (402) 658-0000 or 
stevecorrin@hotmail.com. 

middle school  re middle school  re   Service scheduleService schedule  

 

NOVEMBER 
 

11/2  Dr. Brian Smith 
Coordinated by Lisette Aldrich 

 
11/9  Kelly Crocker 

Coordinated by  Paisley Harris 
 

11/16 Jim Jaeger 
Coordinated by Sylvia Reed 

 
11/23  Natasha Ostrom 

Coordinated by Liz Woodworth-Zanto &  
Audrey Linn 

 
11/30  Harvest Dinner Potluck 

Hosted by Eco Food Group 
 
 

DECEMBER 
 

12/7 Rev. Scott Prinster 
Coordinated by Scott Baehman & Audrey Linn 

 
12/14 Dr. Brian Smith 

Coordinated by John  Morris 
 

12/21  Jim Jaeger 
Coordinated by Sylvia Reed 

 
12/21 7 PM Special Evening 
Carols, Candles & Cookies! 
Coordinated by Sylvia Reed 

 
12/28 Rev. Scott Prinster 

 
 

OCUUF  0N  YOUTUBEOCUUF  0N  YOUTUBE  

 
OCUUF now has a YouTube site page.  
Additional material will be added on a regular ba-
sis. The videos will typically be loaded by  the 
Thursday evening following the service. 
 

Check it out. 

Here is the link to the OCUUF YouTube site: 
 
http://www.youtube.com/ocuuf 

http://www.youtube.com/ocuuf
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United for Diversity presents a fun and tasty 

pre-Thanksgiving fund raiser to support their 

annual CELEBRATE commUNITY event. 

Sunday, November 9th @ 11:30 a.m. 
Open Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 

19 E. 3rd Street, Fond du Lac 

(bidding starts at $10 per fresh or frozen pie) 
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Results of Dinner for Eight Conversations 

Fall 2014 

 

On the nights of September 27
th
, September 28

th
, and October 4

th
, five Dinner for Eight gatherings took place, 

accommodating approximately 35 members of the Open Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship.  Following are the  
comments and questions raised from those conversations and shared readings. 
 

Opening Reading ï The Founding of Dedham Church 
It is our responsibility to know each other. 
We are more than a social group; we must intentionally form a deeper community of love. 
Appropriate historic story as we explore a fusion with strangers ourselves. 
 

Covenant of Community 
How should this be exposed more often? 
Read at Meetings.  
Well-written, first time reading. 
 

Feelings about FUUsion process 
Losing local control, what will that mean? 
Appreciate representation of subcommittees and will want updates 
Is fusion an idea OCUUF founders support? 

Concern about absence of the Bowmans. 
How/where would annual meetings be conducted? 
Will we be able to hire have Scott Prinster and Brian Smith?  What will happen to Jim? 
How do we function in a larger organization? 

How much freedom? 
Travel for committee meetings? 
Alternative meeting capabilities. 

Fairly new national concept; we’ll be trail blazers. 
 

Is Open Circle Meeting Needs?   
What Keeps You Coming Back? 
 

A community of caring, compassionate, respectful people who are serious about values and contribute to church  
community as well as wider community. 
Inspired, and challenged, by speakers; active hope. 
Like-minded community. 
Trustworthy support system, a sense of security.  I face the future without fear. 
Intellect versus gossip.  Spiritual messages are wisdom-filled. 
Gender stereotypes not present. 
Affirmation of thoughts.  On a journey with others. 
Different ideas and passions allow people to be themselves and put energy into what is important to self and  
community.  Ex:  Book club, Men’s group, committee work, etc. 
Enjoy insight and advice from others. 
It has brought me closer to way I want to be; heart and mind aligned.   
We can tailor our rituals to meet our needs. 
I come for the people and the connections. 
Community outreach, sponsored events and activities. 

Services are intellectually stimulating 
I like to be part of a liberal, progressive organization. 
Want to be a haven to the community. 
I like being needed, i.e. work on church building. 
Like to empower others. 
I am not ready to jump to leadership roles, but I appreciate being a greeter. 
 
 
                                                                                                                Continued on next page... 
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What Are You Missing?  What Concerns do You Have? 
Ethnic Diversity 
More moving/celebrations 
More upbeat music 
What does it mean to be a welcoming community? 
Should we be doing more to advertise who we are, where we are? 
Can we do more for the community?   
We are stuck in a 50s mindset 
We need a collective purpose to make us more visible. 
Individualism keeps us from putting ourselves out there. 
We may need to frame things better in terms of theology. 
Are we too intellectual that we scare people away? 
Who follows up with visitors and/or mentors new members? 
Perceived dark secret; concern about absence of key people. 
More “progressive Christianity” and look at new beliefs and ideas 
More in creation spirituality. 
There seems to some hostility to Christianity. 
More prayer and meditative time during services. 
Closer connection to minister, but also appreciate learning from other perspectives. 
Hard core of same people doing most of the work.   More support with fusion is attractive. 
Aging leaders and talents.  Need younger members. 
Discord among members; excitement about ideas and egos need to be tempered.   Compromise is important. 

 
What/Whom Receives your Best Energy?  What Guides You? 

Need for economic Justice, equality, and end of corporate manipulation and control. 
Environment.  Climate Crisis. 
I struggle to focus on important issues because I am consumed by everyday tasks. 
I am driven by my internal spirit and feelings. 
Career issues dominant work although have concern about political and economic issues. 
What deserves my best energy is not getting it because of career demands. 
Much is destroying our American Dream – corporate greed, drugs, lack of education opportunities, decay of education 
 system, etc. 
Four B’s:  Beauty, Birds, Bees, and Butterflies. 
 

 Do We Get Religion? 
 We need a conversation on what it means to get religion – erodes relationships and alienates people? 
 At times we seem to be more of a political, progressive or intellectual movement. 
 Do our people identify with the Seven Principles?  If they do, does that constitute a religious movement? 
 Religion is something we practice together.  YES, we get religion. 
 Congregations that get religion have a lot of energy.  YES, we get religion. 
 Religion allows us to be open to others, to love, to connect, to be in awe, to belong. 
 We need to be able to talk comfortably about our beliefs and be taken seriously. 
 Connect with other churches and organizations and get more involved in the larger community; get our boots on the  
 ground, so to speak. 
 There is a need for being both a bunker and a beacon, mostly beacon.  
 Being part of a religious community means being there for someone else. 
 

Potential Reading Resources, as recommended by one group: 
Paul Rasor, Reclaiming Prophetic Witness:  Liberal Religion in the Public Square (2012) 
Ronald Sider, Rich Christians in an Age of Hunger: Moving from Affluence to Generosity (2005) 
 

Thank you to all Dinner for Eight participants to include: 
HOSTS:  Darrell and Lisette Aldrich, Audrey Linn and Doug, Mike and Tracy Abler, Tom and Karen Schuppe, and John and  
Jeanne McDowell. 
FACILITATORS:  Tracey Wilkinson, Mary McCutcheon, Tracy Abler, and Judy Goldsmith. 
GUESTS:  John Morris, Paisley Harris, Diana Beck, Jeff Reese, Bob Denslow, Liz and Howie Woodworth-Zanto, Jim Jaeger,  
Bev Gudex, Don and Mary Moser, Mary Arrigoni, Margaret Jarek, Scott Rodman, Aubrey Gravelle, Steve and Corrin Cornelius,  
Jeff and Sylvia Reed, Dan and BJ Belzer. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by 

Tracy Abler 
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Book/Video Club 
Purpose and description 

The purpose of the book club is to create connections (beloved 

community) between attendees, be they UU members or new 

people just interested din being in a book club and meeting other 

people.  Stimulating conversation is a given.  The open group that 

meets monthly throughout the year chooses the next month’s 

film/book based on the discussion of the current month attendees.   

 

Caring Circles 
Mission 

The mission of the Open Circle Caring Circle is to provide short 

term, personal and compassionate member-to-member support as 

needs arise, with such things as meals, transportation, child care, 

respite care, and notes and cards. 

Note:  Caring Circle vs. Lay Pastoral Care:  The Caring Circle 

differs from lay pastoral care in that the latter provides more spe-

cialized services to support members in time of grief, marital 

changes, unemployment, etc.  Lay pastoral care requires more in-

depth training for volunteers than does the wring Circle.  Open 

Circle does not provide pastoral care at this time. 

 

Common Grounds Team 
Common Ground Team Charge: 

¶ The common ground team is charged with establishing and 

periodically updating guidelines for conflict resolution in 

OCUUF.    

¶ This team is empowered to make recommendations to the 

board and congregation about ways to promote and improve 

a healthy beloved community.  

¶ It will also be available as mediators and a resource to the 

OCUUF community. 

Common Ground Team Mission Statement (proposed draft):  

To keep the Covenant of Community a living presence in our fellow-

ship life, serving as a resource to facilitate positive communica-

tion and relationships. 

 

Decorating (Décor) 
Purpose and Scope of the committee 

The Décor Committee is charged with creating and maintaining a 

functional, attractive and welcoming space at Open Circle UU 

Fellowship.  The committee selects and places the furnishings, 

decorative art, and accessories within the building and selects 

wall color and flooring.  While the building/ maintenance com-

mittee has responsibility for maintaining the building structure, 

modifications that impact the appearance of the building will be 

done in collaboration with the Décor Committee. 

The committee is mindful that our building “communicates” many  

 

OCUUF OCUUF   

COMMIITTEESCOMMIITTEES  

messages about Open Circle. This poses challenges as well as oppor-

tunities. The committee seeks to reflect and respect the diversity of 

beliefs within the Fellowship as well as our UU Principles, while 

maintaining cohesion in the overall appearance of the building.  

 
 

Eco-Food 
Mission Statement 

The mission of the Committee is to: 

¶ Motivate Individuals to choose nourishing food grown sus-

tainably and locally. 

¶ Connect our food choices to our health and well-being and 

that of farm workers and animals. 

¶ Inspire all to eat in a way that respects the sacred in soil, air, 

and water and the finite nature of the earth’s resources. 

Regular Ongoing Activities 

¶ Coordinate the Harvest Brunch and other food-related events 

at Open Circle. 

¶ Provide food-related environmental and social justice educa-

tional events at Open Circle and in the community, some-

times partnering with other churches, Marian U., UW-FDL, 

and other like-minded organizations. 

¶ Promote local growers and their sustainably grown produce.                                       

¶ Provide one OCUUF service a year. 

¶ Participate in community fairs, etc., to distribute information. 

¶ Encourage school and family vegetable gardening. 

¶ Write column for OCUUF newsletter 

¶ Promote Meatless Monday campaign. 

 

Facilities 
Purpose and Goals of Committee:  

 

The purpose of the facilities committee is to provide and oversee the 

maintenance of the OCUUF building.  This includes making mi-

nor repairs to ensure that no major damage or deterioration oc-

curs unnecessarily and hiring professionals when needed. 

 
Regular Ongoing Activities: 

¶ Look at ceiling tiles to insure that there are no hidden water leaks.  

Check roof. 

¶ Check the inside and outside water drains. 

¶  Check for any plumbing issues – leaks, clogged drains 

(Remember clogged toilet and the almost destruction of our building!) 

¶ Maintain heating system.  Install filters; check fans, monitor tem-

perature controls and so on. 

¶ Replace light bulbs. 

¶ Contact, meet and follow up with repair people. 

¶ Assess need for building and parking improvements. 

¶ Arrange for snow and ice removal. 

 

                                 Continued on next page... 
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Plan for the Year (2013-14): 

 

¶ Continue regular maintenance. 

 

¶ Investigate snow removal options for the coming winter. 

 

¶ Communicate with cleaning staff when needed. 

 

¶ Clean back storage area.  (Need to alert people to remove items) 

 

¶ Determine if there is a need for any capital improvement projects. 

 

Green Sanctuary 
Purpose and Goals 

The purpose in forming the Green Sanctuary committee was to 

seek UUA Green Sanctuary certification status and to devise an 

action plan that would aligh with OCUUF’s mission of being a 

transforming presence in FDL with regard to environmental is-

sues.    

Hospitality 
Responsibility 

Make coffee and tea and arrange refreshments for after-service 

“coffee hour.”  Host coffee hour and clean kitchen area after-

wards including washing dishes, saving leftover food, disposing 

of trash and taking home laundry. Coffee hour can last about one 

hour.  Chair will oversee host assignments and first-Sunday re-

freshments.  Chair will also purchase supply of coffee, tea, some 

fruit juice drinks and paper products.  

 

New to UU (Membership) 
Purpose 

The task of the Team is to welcome newcomers to the Fellow-

ship, help them to learn about Unitarian Universalism and Open 

Circle UU Fellowship, and support them in making decisions 

about their commitment to the Unitarian Universalist faith and 

Open Circle. 

In fulfilling its task, the New to UU Team will do the following: 

 

¶ Recruit and coordinate a team of greeters who will greet people, 

watching for newcomers and asking that they sign the Newcomer/

Guest book and introducing newcomers to at least one other person at 

the service 

¶ Send an e-mail greeting the week following signing the new-

comer book 

¶ Monitor availability of name tags 

¶ Make a personal contact with those who have attended approxi-

mately 3 to 5 times extending an invitation for coffee or to attend an 

OCUUF small group gathering (e.g., WOW, Men’s Group, Book 

Club) 

¶ Coordinate at least yearly offering of UU101 program and offer 

other educational opportunities, such as Articulating Your UU Faith, 

as needed. 

 

 
 

Nominating 
Purpose (as defined in the ByLaws, Article VII) 

The nominating committee is responsible to 

¶ Recommend candidates for Board positions 

¶ Confer with the Board to fill any Board vacancies which occur 

between annual meetings. 

¶ Recommend candidates to serve on the nominating committee 

¶ Assist the Board in identifying candidates for leadership train-

ing 

¶ Assist in the development of congregational leaders. 

 

Ministerial Leadership Committee 
(Charge to the Committee Feb. 2012) 

The Ministerial Leadership Committee is charged with leading 

the Open Circle UU Fellowship in the consideration of retain-

ing ongoing ministerial leadership for the Fellowship.  The 

committee will lead a Fellowship conversation and assessment 

relating to views within the Fellowship regarding the pros and 

cons of seeking ongoing ministerial leadership and the skills, 

traits, and expectation the Fellowship would have for a staff 

minister.  The Committee will work with the Central Midwest 

District staff to obtain information about the costs and process 

of obtaining ministerial leadership and educate the Fellowship 

on these matters.  The committee will ready out to neighbor-

ing fellowships to explore the possibility of shared ministry 

and lead the discussion of how a shared position might work if 

there is identified interest in pursuing this option.      

Status:  As of June 2014, the committee has completed its work 

and was disbanded. 

 

Religious Education 
Purpose and Scope of the committee 

Mission Statement:   

The mission of the Religious Education program of the Open 

Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship is to nurture and 

honor the continual spiritual growth and identity of our chil-

dren, youth and families.  Our congregation-centered program 

provides a living faith foundation based on UU principles and 

sources.  We encourage children to develop their own personal 

beliefs and we celebrate the diversity of religious traditions.  

Together we are a force for justice and love in this community 

and the larger world. 

Scope: 
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¶ Religious Education for Children and youth, ranging from pre-

school, through elementary, middle school and high school youth. 

¶ Adult R.E. is not within the scope of this committee. 

A primary focus has been on younger children. 

 

Committee Goals (2013-14) 

¶ Staffing has been redefined and new job descriptions have been 

developed for a RE Elementary Teacher and a RE Coordinator. 

¶ Hire RE Elementary Teacher. 

¶ Hire RE Coordinator.  It is expected that this person will focus on 

day-to-day RE activities, engaging families, and working with teach-

ers. 

¶ Strengthen the program. 

Support the Middle and High School groups. 
Regular and Ongoing Activities of the Committee (defined by the 

committee) 

Attention is paid to development of policies and procedures, working 

with staff. 
Plan for the year (2013-14) 

 

¶ Child Care.  Spruce up / redecorate the Child Care Room.  Katie 

Lavrenz has developed a plan which will be discussed at the RE 

Meeting on Monday evening.  Then it will be shared with the Décor 

Committee.  Jane Dennis has volunteered to donate the funds for 

painting the room.  Committee would like to ask for donations – 

“Wish List.” 

¶ Moves – Elementary Classroom & Minister’s Office.   It is okay 

to proceed to move.  Concerns:  Need classroom next Sunday (9/15) 

and first Sunday in October.  Please make moves to they do not pre-

vent RE classes from being held. 

¶ Elementary Program.  Lisa Hunt is teaching until a new teacher 

can be hired. 

¶ Middle School Program.  Kris Evert will be coordinating the pro-

gram and arranging field trips.  She would like the assistance of the 

Consulting Minister for background and support on education relating 

to other faiths. 

¶ High School Program.  Earl Jewett and John Morris are working 

with this group. 

Youth Room Decoration.  Room between Kitchen and Front Room 

was designated as a space for Youth.  (It is not “exclusively” a youth 

room, others may use it from time-to-time.)  As discussed with the 

Décor Committee on Aug. 19, youth should have input in the appear-

ance of their room.  They  are welcome to make suggestions and de-

velop a plan.  The plan should be reviewed with the Décor Committee 

who has overall responsibility for the building’s appearance. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Service Planning 
Committee Charge 

The Service Planning Committee is charged with assuring that 

quality services or other spirituality education or nourishing 

fellowship activities are programmed for each Sunday service 

time during the service year.  In addition to coordinating ser-

vice activities, the Committee seeks feedback from fellowship 

participants to help align programs with fellowship preferences.  

Committee members are also responsible to identify and ad-

dress needs related to services, e.g., songbooks, candles, batter-

ies for microphones, etc.   

 

Social Justice Committee 
Purpose 

¶ Provide opportunities for the OCUUF community to explore 

social justice issues 

¶ Explore injustice in the community and the world 

¶ Seek creative solutions to social injustice 

¶ Engage the OCUUF community in the search for a more just 

and peaceful world 

 

Social Justice Framework 
Areas for Action 

The Fellowship identified the following broad areas of interest 

(examples are not comprehensive): 

 

¶ Human Rights/ Diversity (GLBT equality/ UUA Welcoming 

Congregation, Racial Equality/ UUA Journey Toward Wholeness 

Initiative, women’s rights and safety, power issues) 

¶ Economic Justice  (living wage, globalization, CROP Walk, 

Guest at the Table) 

¶ Environment  (highway cleanup, UUA Green Sanctuary Pro-

gram, eco-spirituality, farming and pesticides) 

¶ Peace Activism (exit strategy for Iraq, peace rallies) 

¶ Public Square (citizen education, public education, civil liber-

ties, partner churches) 

 
Components of Social Justice Work within the UU Tradition                                                  

 
Social justice work within the Fellowship should be mindful of 

these four components: 

¶ Education (of action group and the fellowship) 

¶ Engagement (of those being served and with the larger commu-

nity) 

¶ Sustainability (how will the group carry on past current mem-

bers and/or define success or completion of the project) 

¶ Spirituality (how does this work foster spiritual growth/ how 

will spirituality be embedded in the work of the group?) 
                                        

                                             Continued on next page... 
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Womenôs Coffee GroupðWOW (Women of Wisdom) 
usually meets on the first Monday of each month.  Location 
OCUUF.  The group will meet at 10 AM  on Monday Nov -
ember 3 and Dec ember1. 

 

 

 

Menôs Coffee Group  - MOP (Men of Power) 

The OCUUF Men’s Group  usually meets on the first Sunday 
of every month at OCUUF at 8:00 AM. Please contact John 
McDowell for further information regarding events for this 
group. He can be reached at eastbrook06@gmail.com.   The 
group will meet on Sunday, November 2 and December 7. 

 

 

RE (Religious Education) 

Elementary RE classes  are held every Sunday at 10 AM, 
September through June.  Middle School (MS) RE meeting 
dates are the 1st and 3rd Sundays..  Childcare is also avail-
able every Sunday, September through June. 

 

 

Book/Video Club:  The club will next meet on Sunday, 
11/23 at 11:30 AM to discuss  “The Untethered Soul” by Mi-
chael A. Singer. Soup and salad will be available. 
 
 
The Eco-Food Group has provided two of six adult educa-
tion programs on Sundays at 9 AM before the service.  3 
programs in the Fall, 3 in the Spring, on topics such as 
healthy eating, social justice issues of restaurant workers, 
sustainable agriculture and other food-related social and 
environmental justice topics.  The next program in the series 
will be on November 16 “A Korean Favorite Made with Local 
Food” by Sara Huber. 
 
 
EarthSpirit is a group for those who have an interest in 
Earth/Nature-centered spirituality, including Wiccan, Na-
tive American and other Pagan paths.  The group celebrates 
the eight Pagan Sabbats with a gathering, ritual, and potluck 
feast.  Looking ahead, Earth Spirit will celebrate  a Winter 
Solstice/Yule Gathering on December 20 at 4PM; Ritual at 5 
PM; Potluck to follow.  RSVP to paisley.harris@uwc.edu. 
 
For additional information, please see the calendars 
provided in this newsletter and more up-to-date infor-
mation provided on the OCUUF website calendar at 
www.ocuuf.org 
  

Get involved at ocuuf!Get involved at ocuuf!  Ocuuf committees  

continued 

 
 
Framework 

When at least four Open Circle UU Fellowship members identify an 

issue or project to which they are committed they may be recognized 

as an Open Circle Social Justice Team by identifying themselves to 

the Board and providing the Board with a brief description of the 

issue they will address, plan for implanting the four components of 

social justice work identified above, and the plans fit with the UU 

Principles.  Active social justice teams will keep the fellowship in-

formed of their work and provide a brief summary of their activities 

at the end of each program year (June 30) and plans for the forthcom-

ing year. Social justice teams are encouraged to plan and lead a Sun-

day service annually. 

 
Open Circle encourages work within larger community groups and /

or reaching outside our Fellowship to partner with others in working 

for social justice. 

  

Some social justice initiatives may require a greater commitment 

of the larger fellowship than others (i.e. undertaking a UUA pro-

gram that entails commitment and action of the Fellowship as a 

whole such as Welcoming Congregation or Journey Toward 

Wholeness) and the Board will work with active social justice 

teams in setting priorities for such initiatives.    

The number and activities of teams will be reflective of the in-

terests, passions, and commitments of members. Development of 

teams should be undertaken thoughtfully to support effective-

ness, sustainability (of the overall social justice program), and 

the spiritual dimension of this work. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:eastbrook06@gmail.com
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SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY Thursday Friday  Saturday 

  

 

    1 

2 

Menôs Coffee 

8:00 AM 

 

10 AM  

Service Dr. 

Brian Smithh 

 

10AM Elem 

RE 

 

11:30 AM 

M.S. RE  

Who Wants to 

be a Donut-

Aire? 

3 

Womenôs 

Coffee  10 AM 

 

 

 

 

4 

NAMI Family 

to Family Mtg 

6:30 PM 

 

RE Committee 

Meeting 6:30 

PM 

5 

 

 

6 

 

7 

 

Empowered 

By the Cosmos 

Retreat 

 

7ð9 PM 

8  

 

Empowered 

by the Cosmos 

Retreat 

 

9  AMð5 PM 

9 

10 AM  

Service 

Kelly Crocker 

 

10 AM 

Elem RE 

 

  

10 

 

 

11 

 

NAMI Family 

to Family Mtg 

6:30 PM 

12 

 

OFFICE 

HOURS w/Jim 

Jaeger 5-6:30 

PM 

 

 

Board Meeting 

6:30 PM 

13 14 

 

15 

OPEN MIC 

NIGHT!  

7:30tð9:30 

PM 

16 

10 AM 

Service,  

Consulting 

Minister Jim 

Jaeger 

 

11:30 AM  

MS RE 

 

10 AM  

Elem RE 

17 

 

United for 

Diversity 6:30 

PM 

18 

 

NAMI Family 

to Family Mtg 

6:30 PM 

19 

AAUW Meeting 

6-8:15 PM 

20 21 

 

22 

 

 

23 

10 AM Ser-

vice Natasha 

Ostrum 

 

10 AM 

Elem RE 

 

11:30 AM 

Book Clubð

TheUntethere

d Soul by 

Michael 

Singer 

24 25 26 27 28  29 

30 Eco Food 

Harvest Din-

ner Potluck 

      

NOVEMBER 2014NOVEMBER 2014NOVEMBER 2014   
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SUNDAY 

 

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY Thursday Friday  Saturday 

 

 
1Womenôs 

Coffee Group 

At OCUUF 

2 3 4 5 6 

7 

Mens Coffee 

Group, 8 AM 

 

10 AM  

Service 

Rev. Scott 

Prinster- 

 

10 AM  

Elem RE 

 

11:30 AM 

MS RE-

Community 

Service 

8 

 

 

9 

RE  

Committee 

Meeting 

6:30 PM 

10 

OFFICE 

HOURS w/Jim 

Jaeger 5-6:30 

PM 

 

 

Board Meeting 

6:30 PM 

 

AAUW Holiday 

Party 

6-8:15 PM 

11 12 

 

 

13 

OPEN MIC 

NIGHT!   

7:30-9:30 PM 

14 

 

10 AM  

Service, Dr. 

Brian Smith 

 

10 AM 

Elem RE 

 

 

15 

United for 

Diversity 6:30 

PM 

16 17 

 

18 19 20 

Earth Spirit 

Winter Sol-

stice/Yule 

Celebration 

4 PM  

21 

10 AM  

Service,  

Consulting 

Minister Jim 

Jaeger 

 

10 AM 

Elem RE 

 

CAROLS, 

Candles & 

Cookies 7 PM 

22 

 

 

23 24 

 

 

 

25 26 27 

28 

10 AM  

Service Rev. 

Scott Prinster   

 

 

 

 

29 30 31     

       

DECEMBER 2014DECEMBER 2014DECEMBER 2014   
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OPEN CIRCLE UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST FELLOWSHIP 

Board Meeting Minutes 

August 13, 2014 

6:30 PM 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Jeff Reed, President; Lisette Aldrich, Vice President; John Morris, Secretary, Mary Arrigoni, Linda Kirk, and Sylvia Reed Members at 

Large; and Jim Jaeger, Consulting Minister. 

 

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:   Jeanne McDowell, Treasurer; 

 

GUESTS: 

Steve Cornelius, RE Director  

 

OPENING REFLECTION AND CHALICE LIGHTING:  Sylvia expressed her feelings of loving this congregation more all the time.   

 

CHECK-IN:   

An ongoing agenda item that allows members to each briefly share with others how they are feeling this day, update on things going on, 

provide each other with support and understanding, and perhaps aid in the releasing of some significant things, which then allows us to have 

a productive and spirit-filled meeting. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW: 

Jeff presented an overview of the agenda. Sylvia moved to approve, Mary seconded Agenda approved unanimously.  

 

SECRETARY REPORTS: 

Minutes of the July 16, 2014 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed.  MOTION:  Accept the July 16, 2014 meeting minutes.  Moved by: 

Lisette   Seconded by: Sylvia   Approved unanimously.   

 

Review of July action items: 

Jeff and Sylvia to go to Citizens First.  Done 

Jeff to develop contract for 2014-15 Consulting Minister   Pending 

Jim to put together a proposal for adult RE programming.  Done 

Jeff to contact to thank OCUUF 2.0 committee and discuss the board’s recommendation to organize Dinner for Eight discussions and 

have the members future involvement be on fusion subcommittees. Done 

Jeff will bring question of OCUUF involvement in FVUUF search to Lou, chair of the Fusion Steering Committee  Done -  OCUUF 

would not be involved in interim minister search, would be involved in permanent minister search if/when fusion happens.  
 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Questioned how to handle the Carryover from FY14 (about $6,000) will be address when we have an exact 

number, then we decide if we want to put it in as a revenue for FY15 or put into Vision Fund 

 

Mary motioned to approve report, Lisette seconded, approve unanimously.  

 

CONSULTING MINISTER’S REPORT:  Review the report submitted prior to the meeting.  Service themes for coming year include look-

ing at the UU Sources and looking at religion in the public square. Sylvia mentioned that the theme for next year’s services will be 

“Compassion”.  

 

Adult RE programming could include “Articulating Your UU Faith” (most likely in Fall on Sunday afternoons after services) and “Building 

Your Own Theology”  

 

Other possible programs could be about Spirituality in the Natural World, a course on the Abrahamic Faiths, and UUA Common reading 

“Reclaiming Prophetic Witness”.  In the spring the board favored the Spirituality in the Natural World (including reading of the book Rea-

son and Reverence, and the UUA Common read (coordinate with Bev Gudex for book club). 

 

Need to consider conflicts with Packer games in the fall and avoiding days when the Ecofood group is doing education programs.   

 

Youth RE programming – plan for Coming of Age program, but Jim was concerned that his involvement right after the services took him 

away from meeting the congregation.  It was noted that the minister’s involvement will be figured out not to conflict with after service time. 

  

 

 

                                                                                                                                                       Continued on next page... 
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SOLAR PANEL CONTRACT  Contract was sent to board for review, there were no comment.  Sylvia moved to sign contract, Lisette 

seconded.  Approved unanimously.   

 

Discussed how to use the excess contributions over the $12,500 that had been approved by the congregation.  Tom Schuppe suggested to 

use the excess to add insulation to the building.  The board decided to just have less money come out of the vision fund.  

 

Action:  Jeff will request a proposal separate from the Solar Panel issue about the insulation.   

 

CONGREGATIONAL FUSION UPDATES:  Committees are being formed as part of the fusion discussion and will include Finance, 

Governance, Programming and Communication. The desire is to have at least one member from each of the congregations on each of the 

committees; if we get more volunteers than needed, we will let them will serve.   

 

Action:  Jeff will put a call out for volunteers to serve on the committees in the next weekly announcements.  

 

RE COMMITTEE - ANNUAL DISCUSSION 

 

Linda presented the minutes from Aug 12th.  Three members have stepped off the RE Committee, but still have a fairly strong committee 

and will look for more members.  “Toolbox of Faith” will be used Sunday School programming and will be provided weekly.  There is 

also a desire to have some RE aspects involved with the child care.  Planning intergenerational activities, as often as once a month (e.g. 

group bike ride). 

 

Discussed ways to have the youth get to know more of the congregation.  Rather than having Intergeneration events it might be better to 

have more focus on a specific age group.  Budget needs are sufficient.   

 

DINNERS FOR EIGHT 

Invitations were sent out, Tracy Abler requested reimbursement of about $100 for the postage.  Four locations are available for dinners 

over 2 Saturdays, will see how many people sign up.  Mary moved to take $100 out of administration expense, Sylvia seconded, ap-

proved unanimously.  

 

CONFIRM E-MAIL DISCUSSIONS 

Jeff  reported that the consensus was not to sell advertising in the newsletter and not to send out political information from OCUUF.  

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Jeff presented a monthly scheduled for committees to meet with the Board, as well as a nice summary list of our committees with a 

brief mission statement.  Board supported this plan.  Discussed difference between the Lay Pastoral Care committee and Caring 

Circles, and whether there is a need for both.  This may evolve more with the Fusion discussion, but for now Jeff will remove 

the Lay Pastoral Care committee.  ACTION: Jeff will remove the Lay Pastoral Care committee and add description of the Car-

ing Circles to the Committee list.  

 

REVIEW OF NEW ACTION ITEMS: 

Still pending action item regarding consulting minister contract  

Treasurer will get an exact number for last year’s carryover 

Jeff will request a proposal separate from the Solar Panel issue about the insulation.  

Jeff will put a call out for volunteers to serve on the committees in the next weekly announcements.   

Jeff will remove the Lay Pastoral Care committee and add description of the Caring Circles to the Committee list.  

 

CLOSING: 

The board meeting was concluded at 8:21 p.m. 

 

CHECK OUT AND ADJOURNMENT: 

Linda was Process Observer.  Mary was Time Keeper.  Everyone checked out.   

 

Next Meeting September 10th  6:30 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

John Morris, 

Board Secretary 
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OPEN CIRCLE UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST FELLOWSHIP 

Board Meeting Minutes 

September 10, 2014 

6:30 PM 

 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Jeff Reed, President; Lisette Aldrich, Vice President; Jeanne McDowell, Treasurer; John Morris, Secretary, Mary Arrigoni, Linda Kirk, and 

Sylvia Reed Members at Large; and Jim Jaeger, Consulting Minister. 

 

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:    

 

GUESTS: Audrey Linn, Steve Cornelius 

 

OPENING REFLECTION AND CHALICE LIGHTING:  Provided by Mary 

 

CHECK-IN:   

An ongoing agenda item that allows members to each briefly share with others how they are feeling this day, update on things going on, 

provide each other with support and understanding, and perhaps aid in the releasing of some significant things, which then allows us to have 

a productive and spirit-filled meeting. 

 

AGENDA REVIEW: 

Jeff presented an overview of the agenda, added discussion about next meeting date and Common Grounds team and purchasing additional 

books for the library.   Sylvia moved to approve, Mary seconded Agenda approved unanimously. 

 

SECRETARY REPORTS: 

Minutes of the Aug 13, 2014 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed.  MOTION:  Accept the Aug 13, 2014 meeting minutes.  Moved by:   

Seconded by:   Approved unanimously. 

 

Review of August action items: 

Still pending action item regarding consulting minister contract Done 

Treasurer will get an exact number for last year’s carryover Done 

Jeff will request a proposal separate from the Solar Panel issue about the insulation. Done 

Jeff will put a call out for volunteers to serve on the fusion committees in the next weekly announcements.  Done 

Jeff will remove the Lay Pastoral Care committee and add description of the Caring Circles to the Committee list. Not Done 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: ICON software doesn’t handle carryovers well, Sylvia and Jeanne discussed how carryovers should be “forced” 

into the budget worksheet. Bank having problems getting our mortgage payments to the Bowmans.  High administration cost this month for 

Dinner for Eight mailings.  Insurance will be increasing to cover the additional value of solar panels.  Action item: Jeanne will talk with 

John McDowell to contact snow removal contractors 

 

Sylvia motioned to approve report, Lisette seconded, approve unanimously. 

 

SERVICE PLANNING REPORT  

Increasing the consistency of service, Consulting Minister will be more involved with Service Planning meetings.  Theme of year is Com-

passion.  Having a Carol Sing on evening of Dec 21. 

 

Discussion about the announcements.  Jim suggested having announcements written out on card and having service leader read the an-

nouncements.  For now, all cards will be read, review policy if too much not OCUUF related.  Prior to Joys and Concerns, keep the re-

minder about the purpose of Joys and Concerns, e.g., not time for political announcements. 

 

Budget seems adequate, discussion about a better functioning candle lighter. 

 

CONSULTING MINISTER’S REPORT: 

One pastoral call after his last service and returned a couple of calls this week.  Will try to be involve with Service Planning by calling into 

meetings. 

 

Made request to use building Saturday Nov 15th during the day to have a meeting of all UU congregations to discuss a legislature action 

committee for issues on which UUs feel there should be a concerted response.  The board did give permission for this use of the building. 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                          Continued on next page... 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                                                                     

 



 20 

 

SOLAR PANEL CONTRACT 

Panels are starting to be installed.  After installation, want to have an open house to publicize the installation around mid-October on a  

Saturday. This would also include an RE meeting. 

 

CONGREGATIONAL FUSION UPDATES 

Mary and Jeff have gone to three steering committee meetings, reviewing responsibilities for the different fusion subcommittees.   

OCUUF has at least one member on each of the subcommittees.  Each subcommittee will have someone from the steering committee as  

a liaison. Liaisons will call the subcommittee meetings. Jeff has requested a “mission” statement about the fusion process.  Rev Leah is 

working with the steering committee since Rev. Roger will be leaving.  In Spring of 2015 each congregation will vote again to move for-

ward with fusion.  Complete fusion will take many steps to financially fuse the 3 congregations, may require a translational budget.  Our 

mortgage is an example of a detail that will need to be dealt with. 

 

RE COMMITTEE REPORT 

Terry Donner has joined the RE committee.  The child care was discussed to have more structure, including starting with a story time and 

more rotation of toys and art supplies.  Bike ride on Saturday, Sept 20th moved to 9:00 am.      

 

DINNERS FOR EIGHT 

Everything is set to go, training moderators for the dinners this week. Jeff sees 2 questions; 1.  Does OCUUF meet their expectations, and 2. 

What are their expectations for the fused congregations 

 

Sylvia suggested the question of what the congregation needs to bring in other groups, e.g., young families. 

 

MONTHLY OFFERINGS FOR CHARITY – SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

Discussed whether to contribute 50% or 100% of the basket 

 

Gottfried - September 

NAMI – October 

Food Pantry – November 

Guest at your Table – December 

United for Diversity – January 

Heifer International - February 

Humane Society – March 

Food Pantry – April (peanut butter drive) 

ASTOP – May 

Solution Center – June 

 

ADDITIONAL ITEM 

Linda reported Common Grounds team is looking to meet soon. 

 

 Mary requested purchasing Aging to Saging and accompanying workbook for the Library involved with upcoming adult RE programs to-

tally about $90.  Moved by Mary, Jeanne 2nd, Approved Unanimously. 

 

REVIEW OF NEW ACTION ITEMS: 

Jeanne will talk with John McDowell to contact snow removal contractors. 

 

CLOSING: 

The board meeting was concluded at 8:20 

 

CHECK OUT AND ADJOURNMENT: 

Sylvia was Process Observer.  Jeanne was Time Keeper.  Everyone checked out. 

 

Next Meeting October 15th  6:30 pm  -  Moved back by one week to best accommodate 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

John Morris, 

Board Secretary 
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Unitarian Universalist Unitarian Universalist   

Guiding PrincipalsGuiding Principals  

1. The inherent worth and dignity of every person; 

2. Justice, equity, and compassion in human relations; 

3. Acceptance of one another and encouragement to spiritual growth in our congregations; 

4. A free and responsible search for truth and meaning; 

5. The right of conscience and the use of the democratic process within our congregations and in  

society at large; 

6. The goal of world community with peace, liberty, and justice for all; 

7. Respect for the interdependent web of all existence of which we are a part. 

Contact InformationContact Information  

Open Circle Unitarian Universalist FellowshipOpen Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship  

 
19 E Third St 
Fond du Lac WI  54935 
Phone: (920) 924-8598 
Email:  ocuuf@tds.net 
 
Consulting Minister 
Jim Jaeger,  
OpenCircleMinister@gmail.com 

Board Members:  
President: Jeff Reed 
Vice President: Lisette  
Aldrich  
Secretary: John Morris 
Treasurer: Jeanne 
McDowell  
Members-at-Large: Mary 
Arrigoni, Linda Kirk, Sylvia 
Reed  

Committees and Chairs 
New to UU Team: Lisette Aldrich 
Religious Education: Steve Cornelius 
Service Planning: Audrey Linn 
Hospitality: Jane Dennis 
Facilities: John McDowell 
Eco Food Group: Karen Lindberg-
Schuppe 
Menôs Group: J. McDowell & T. Schuppe 
Green Sanctuary: John McDowell 
Décor: Bev Gudex 
Book/Video Club:  Bev Gudex 
Womenôs Coffee Group: Mary Arrigoni 
Nominating: Judy Goldsmith, Paisley  
Harris, Earl Jewett 
Earth Spirit Group:  Josh Moss, P. Harris 
Newsletter Editor: Jane Ricchio 

Open circle mission statement 

We come together as Open Circle Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, open to experi-
encing transcendent mystery and wonder, honoring diversity and religious freedom. 
We come to pursue Unitarian Universalismôs prophetic vision of peace, justice, com-
passion and sustainability and to create Beloved Community. 

Open Open   

Circle Circle   

Vision Vision 

StatementStatement  

 
To be a  

transforming  
presence in the 

lives of  
individuals and 

the  
Fond du Lac  
community. 

newsletter submissions 

Please send submissions for the newsletter to Jane Ricchio via email at ocuuf@tds.net   Please 
include the word ñnewsletterò in the subject line.  
 

Open circle is on facebook!  ôlikeô us at:  

  https://www.facebook.com/pages/Open-Circle-Unitarian-Universalist-Fellowship/115997188421362?fref=ts 

 

Check out our website at:  http://www.ocuuf.orgï check out tour YouTube link! 

mailto:OCUUF@tds.net

